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An alliance of 23 states and the District of Columbia recently filed a lawsuit against the Trump administration over $11 billion in
cuts to public health grants. The Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) announced in March that it would stop
providing the funds, which were allocated by Congress during the COVID-19 pandemic. The Trump administration’s position is
that the cuts were justified because “the COVID-19 pandemic is over.” The lawsuit asks the Court to order the administration to
reinstate the funding. On April 3, 2025, a Federal judge issued a temporary restraining order blocking HHS from enacting the
funding cuts during the pendency of the lawsuit.

In the lawsuit, the plaintiffs claim that the funding is used for a variety of urgent public health needs such as tracking infectious
diseases, providing access to vaccinations, improving emergency preparedness, providing mental health and substance abuse
services, and modernizing public health infrastructure. The plaintiffs also assert that cutting the funding will reverse years of
progress on the opioid crisis and mental health, and stress hospital systems to care for additional struggling patients. According
to the lawsuit, the funding cuts are illegal because Congress did not limit the funding for use for the COVID-19 pandemic only,
and the federal government did not provide a rational basis for rescinding the funding. According to the plaintiffs, these funding
cuts will result in serious harm to public health and put states at greater risk for future pandemics and the spread of otherwise
preventable disease.
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